MCCI BOARD ANNUAL MEETING
APRIL 26, 2006; 7:00 P.M. – MCTV STUDIO AT CROCKER

MINUTES

Present:  Michael Muller, Anne Harding, Mike Farrick, Michael Langknecht, Peter Hitchcock, Jeff Singleton, Robin Mide, Don Clegg, Sam Guilford, John Reynolds, Bunny???

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1. Minutes:  Due to the resignation of Phillipe DeGuise, the board unanimously approved a motion by Mike F. with second by Mike L. to have Anne H. take the annual meeting minutes.  On a motion by Anne H. and second by Mike F. the minutes of 3/15/06 were unanimously approved.

2. Treasurer/Business Report:  The first quarter operating check from Comcast came in higher than estimated at $23,344.20.

a. Quarterly Report:  Michael Bosworth reviewed the first quarterly financial reports (complete set is attached to the minutes).  Several recommendations were made including:  a cash flow revision should be considered following the comparison of April projections to actual expenditures; Directors and Officers insurance should be pursued; a complete inventory of equipment should be undertaken; a longer term capital plan should be developed; and more formal cash handling policies should be developed.
b. Brick House Contract:  Mike L. moved and Mike F. seconded a motion to sign the Brick House contract.  Vote:  all in favor.  A copy of the signed contract is included in the record.
3. Montague Reporter Update:  Progress of the separation was delayed by the death of Woody Brown.  Financial separation continues with the creation of MRs new checking account.  Checks are no longer being written on the new account.  Once all written checks have cleared the account will be closed.  The board is in the process of re-organization.
4. LPFM Update:  Mike S. was absent.  MCCI is still waiting to get location feedback from the technical consultant.  No details of fundraising were available at this time.

5. MCTV Report:

a. AD Report – Jeff distributed a draft copy of the first quarterly report and reviewed outreach efforts and other progress.  A copy of the report is included in the minutes.  Potential fundraisers were discussed – Jeff will host a tag sale and/or bake sale in June.  Various raffles and on-air fund raising were also discussed.  Top priorities were considered a detailed inventory and review of personnel policies in order quickly move on the permanent hiring of AD and TD.  The development of new shows is being pursued.  Jeff noted that Comcast has been responsive in addressing MCTV technical problems that have come up.
b. TD Report – Lots of meetings are being covered and one new weekly show is being produced.  There have been some technical difficulties which have been resolved as quickly as possible.  Due to a bad sound card music is being played on a portable CD player for the short term.  The minimal capital budget makes it difficult at times to repair/replace equipment.  Town meeting is 5/6/06 with setup on 5/5/06.  All volunteers welcome.  It is hoped the remaining acquisition of new equipment and final setup in the Selectboard will be complete by the end of May.

6. MCCI Business:

a. Board member elections/resignations:  Upon review of a letter dated 3/15/06 the board unanimously voted to accept with regrets the resignation of recording secretary Phillipe DeGuise.  Mik M. noted Barbara Stewart and Kit Henry had decided not to seek re-election to the board.  Mike F. moved to re-elect the six remaining board members to a one year term with a second by Peter H.  Following discussion Mike F. moved to amend the term to two years with a second by Anne H.  The amendment was unanimously approved as was the amended motion.  Sam Guilford expressed an interest in serving on the board as the CAC non-voting member.  Sam raised questions about the lack of voting rights of member producers.  He also expressed concern that designating seats to each village might discourage some potential board members.  No motions were entertained on this subject.

b. Officer elections:  Michael Muller was elected president on a motion by Anne H. and second by Mike L. Anne H. was elected treasurer following a motion by Mike L. and second by Peter H.  Following a motion by Mike L. and second by Mike F., Peter H. agreed to serve as clerk as long as his situation made that possible.  Vote:  all in favor.  
c. New Committees:

i. Personnel/staffing – the subcommittee was charged with the tasks of reviewing current personnel policies, job descriptions, ad placements and candidate screening.  Members included Mik, Mike L. and Anne.
ii. Equipment – an equipment subcommittee was charged with the task of a detailed inventory.  Committee to include Robin, Peter, Mik and Mike F.  Any other volunteers are welcome to assist.  Date to be determined
7. Other:

a. Doug Finn has sent a proposal for a regional education network to Mik.  The proposal should be reviewed by the entire board.  

b. Sam Guilford submitted his membership application paperwork and was welcomed to MCTV.  He noted his extensive MP3 collection of music and volunteered to program music.

c. Don Clegg was given paperwork and will consider joining the organization.
8. Reminders:

a. Town Meeting – all volunteers welcome for set up 5/5/06 or crewing on 5/6/06.

b. MCTV Open House – 5/20/06 – still needs planning

c. Discovery Center Training – date TBA

d. Upcoming PowerMac and Studio training – date TBA

9. Next board meeting – 5/17/06

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Minutes taken by: Anne Harding
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